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Bill Analysis 

 

SB 1453 requires undergraduate courses offered through Oklahoma State University/Tulsa and 

institutions within The Oklahoma State System of Higher Education in Tulsa and Wagoner 

counties to only duplicate those offered at Tulsa Community College through concurrent 

enrollment in school districts in municipalities with a population over 100,000. The measure 

directs such courses to be phased in over a 3-year period beginning with the 2021-22 academic 

year, with priority status given to courses in high demand. The measure allows an institution of 

higher education to enter into a memorandum of understanding with a school district in a 

municipality with a population over 100,000 to create a degree pathway. 

 

Prepared by: Kalen Taylor 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

FY’21 Impact: $2,272,715.00 (estimate) 

 

Full Year Impact: $2,272,715.00 (estimate) 

 

This bill allows duplication of certain courses offered by institutions within the the Oklahoma 

State System of Higher Education in Tulsa and Wagnoer counties offered by Tulsa 

Community College through concurrent enrollment in school districts located in municipalities 

with a population over 100,000. Those courses offered will be phased in over a 3-year period. 

Authorizes the State Regents to promulgate rules to implement these provisions. 

 

Per the Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education:  The estimated potential annual fiscal 

impact to Tulsa Community College would be $2,272,715.  This estimate is based on their 

reported total dollars waived for 2018-2019. 

 

Prepared by: Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education 

  


